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Date: January 24, 2025 
 
RE:   SB 168 
 
From:   David Copley, Resident/Owner living in Water Oak Cove Community, Pasadena 
 
Re:   Support of Senator Simonaire’s bill (SB 168) regarding CAD operations in the Patapsco 
 
The State and AA County have spent millions on the award-winning Fort Smallwood Park 
(located at the mouth of the Patapsco) protecting the waterfront, reducing erosion impacts, 
creating boating launch ramps, a fishing pier, and swimming facilities. Maryland Port 
Administration (MPA) has proposed undertaking a dredging procedure described as Confined 
Aquatic Disposal (CAD).  Besides impacting the public’s use of Fort Smallwood Park, CAD will 
affect this portion of the bay waters, negating the positive impacts of the Critical Area 
Legislation established with the expressed purpose of improving the health of the bay waters. 
 
Thanks to a recent article in The Baltimore Sun, December 12 by Natalie Jones) some light has 
been focused on the MPA proposed first step of digging a 20-acre hole (equivalent to 15 football 
fields) up to 90 feet deep into the relatively shallow river bottom (15’) and dumping channel 
dredged material into the hole some 1.5 miles away from the park.  This operation may be 
repeated for years, each moving closer to the park as the full area described is for 220 acres. 
Some material removed to make the hole will be placed in existing diked containment facility 
designed to protect the environment from the contamination. Conceptually MPA hopes much of 
the removed material is sand and aggregate suitable for subsequent use in construction activities. 
The initial dredging to create the hole and subsequent dropping of the channel dredged material 
thru the water column will result in substantial release of fines and any potential contaminants 
into the river where tidal and wave action will likely disperse the material over a substantial 
distance.   
 
MPA’s own consultants admit there are substantial biologic populations in the soft surface layer 
of the riverbed to be removed to reach the sand and gravel layers. This 20-acre surface layer is to 
be placed in the existing Cox Creek containment facility supplanting available space intended for 
channel dredged material. The dredging to create the hole and subsequent filling operation may 
take place over two seasons within a year. Some of the MPA consultants claim the disturbance 
and impact is temporary. I maintain the removal of layers containing biologics and the 
disturbance to 20 acres of river bottom and decreased water clarity is more long lasting and 
impactful.  Repetition of this operation over 10 or more years will likely prevent any substantial 
recovery of grasses, oysters and other biologics in the river disturbed or displaced by this 
operation. For perspective, I ask how is one’s health impacted by one year of smoking vs ten or 
more years? 
 




